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Key, Lori

From: Gordon Clint <
Sent: Tuesday, November 17, 2020 2:31 PM
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: Agenda Item #34 Today

Honorable Board of Supervisors, 

The continuing fear that any interaction with law enforcement could lead to deportation 
is still terrorizing our immigrant community. The online listing of jail release dates must 
be discontinued because it helps ICE detain and deport people who have fulfilled the 
sentence for which they were arrested. They should be able to return home to their 
families after being released from the Sheriff’s custody.  

We will have a safer, more humane and compassionate Ventura County when all 
collaboration between our Sheriffs and ICE ends.  

Sincerely, 

Gordon Clint 

 
 




